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Council Meeting Highlights 

October 11, 2022 
 

The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Committee of Adjustment (COA) 

Meeting held on October 11, 2022: 

• The COA approved the minutes of the Committee of Adjustment Meeting held on 

August 8, 2022. 

• The COA deferred Minor Variance A-2022-059 (9 Sunset Drive) 

• The COA approved Minor Variance Application A-2022-068 (Blue Bay Motel) 

The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Council Meeting held on October 

11, 2022: 

• Council approved the minutes of the Council meeting held on Monday, 

September 26, 2022.  

• Council received a report from the Public Works Manager and approved the 

creation of a Streetlight Request Policy. 

• Council approved a Trailer Agreement for 120 McKague Road. 

• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding the 3rd 

Quarter Report. 

• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding a 

Source Protection Agreement. 

• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding the 

Memorandum of Understanding for Economic Development Services between 

the County of Bruce and the Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula. 

• Council received approved Accounts Payable Voucher, September 2022, in the 

amount of $4,051,594.06 

• Council received several correspondence items as information. 

• Deputy Mayor Myles inquired regarding the status of the creation of parking 

spaces near the Tamarac Island causeway. 

o Public Works Manager, Troy Cameron, stated that approximately 6 

parking spaces have been created near Walter Charman Drive. 



o Municipal Law Enforcement Officer, Carol Hopkins, stated that signage 

had previously been posted at the site, but has since disappeared. She 

further stated that new signage has been ordered. 

• Members of Council thanked their fellow members and staff for their support over 

the 2018-2022 term of Council, as this was the last regular meeting for this term 

of Council. 

• Council approved three by-laws: By-law to adopt a Streetlight Request Policy, 

By-law to authorize a Memorandum of Understanding with Corporation of the 

County of Bruce for Economic Development Services and a Confirmatory By-law.  

• Following Closed Session, Mayor McIver advised that Council approved previous 
minutes, Council provided staff direction with regards to STA correspondence 
and Bruce Peninsula Press political advertisement article in the October 
4th edition. 
 

Council Meeting Highlights are provided in this format for convenience only and are not 

approved Council Meeting Minutes. For a more detailed description of the meeting, 

please view Council Meeting Minutes on our municipal website. For more information, 

please contact Cathy Addison, Clerk, at clerk@northernbruce.ca  

http://www.northbrucepeninsula.ca/
mailto:clerk@northernbruce.ca

